

11-12-12

Mr. Bob Lewerenz % Bestimate LLC 714 E. Ninth Street Marshfield, WI 54449

Dear Bob.

This is written in sincere appreciation for partnering with us in our recent construction project. In our attempt to "General" the project ourselves we were told we would not succeed in completing the building according to the architectural specifications, on time or on budget. But God had a different plan.

Your involvement could not have been more beneficial. We knew we had an outstanding building contractor in our congregation (JR Construction) but we needed a third party to assist us with the paperwork of myriad details associated with purchasing, maintaining tax exempt status, subcontractor bids, contracts, lien waivers, insurance, scheduling, material and spec verification, etc., etc. Not only did you provide us with all of that but so much more, in the form of; a broad knowledge base in all construction areas; willing input of valuable ideas; great record keeping, payment requests and cost tracking; and also adding that small but critical "arms length" oversight that reassures lenders that the highest levels of integrity are being maintained.

On behalf of the members of the Building Committee, Pastors, Staff and the entire membership of Faith Fellowship I wish to express our utmost thanks and appreciation for playing such a vital role in helping us complete our new ministry center, complete according to specifications, on time (even early) and under budget. Thank you for helping us be able to increase God's ministry in Central Wisconsin.

Sincerely,

**FAITH FELLOWSHIP** 

Tom Cole

Building Committee Co-Chairman